EAST WORLINGTON PARISH HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Draft minutes of meeting held on Thursday 13 September 2012
At 7.30pm in the Parish Hall
1. Present and Apologies:
Present: Steve Baber (Chairman), Campie Hurst Bannister (Vice Chairman), Charles Hodgson (Treasurer), Jude Coldwell (Secretary), Philip Risdon, Sandy Haughton, Emily Thomas, John Hockley, Sheila Hockley, Terry Pullen, Winnie Corley
Also present Ron Moore and Mrs Pullen
Apologies: Suzy Wall

2. Minutes:
	Decision
	Action

	The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 12 July were approved and signed.
Proposed – Charles Hodgson
Seconded – Philip Risdon
All in favour
	


3. Matters Arising: 
i. Chair’s Sponsored Walk Prize Draw
Steve reported that he had successfully completed the sponsored walk and suggested that the prize draw take place during the meeting.  
The draw followed and the winners were as follows:-
1st – Alan Webber £50
2nd Jane Barham £10
3rd Lorna Manton £10
Charles to raise cheques in respect of the above winners.
ii. Dogs in the Hall Policy
It was agreed that we should retain the current No Dogs Policy with the exception of guide dogs and assisting dogs.  It is the responsibility of the hirer to enforce this policy.
4. Finance: 
i. Treasurer’s Report
Charles presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period 1.4.12 – 13.9.12
Thatching & Maintenance Deposit Account

£19,549.57
Working Deposit Account




£6,020.49 (£38.00 Arts Group)
Current Account





£1,713.24
Cash Account





  £6.19
Charles reported that the accounts were reasonably healthy.
Charles commented on the accounts as follows:-
· We need to ensure that we allocate money into a project which we put forward for match funding.
· Running cost expenses are being covered but only with contributions from fund raising.  There had been some successful fund raising.
· £135 of Gift Aid can be claimed back next year, showing how valuable Gift Aid is. 
· We have covered the cost of the thatch advertising boards and now are adding to the fund.
ii. Jubilee Expenses Update including Worlympics.  The first priority was to pay off the expenses from the Jubilee. Having done this a £166 from the fund raising could also be added to the Parish Hall budgets. The Jubilee expenses will be covered fully when a cheque for £20 is received from the Parish Council.
Charles asked if anyone had any questions.
Campie asked Charles if he was happy with the balances, he replied that we need to raise as much money as possible and keep at it, as we have some major costs with our planned projects, but he was happy at the moment. We are still in a situation where we must keep fund raising.
Terry asked why there was no money from the Academy was showing in the accounts. Charles said there was no agreement regarding the lease yet. Terry said that the Academy were happy with the proposal. Charles asked if this could be confirmed in writing.
Steve thanked Charles for his efforts with the accounts and also to Campie for the work on Worlympics.
Charles said we have achieved £380 plus since the thatching appeal started in June. This equated to nearly one run on the display board ladder.
iii. Funding Options Brochure
Charles had prepared a brochure for publicising the need for financial support for the Parish Hall. It was circulated for approval. It was agreed to move ahead with this and Charles would print it. Campie and Jude to assist with the folding of the brochure if help is needed. It was agreed that 100 copies would be produced initially.
	Decision
	Action

	To produce the financial support brochure
Proposed – Emily
Seconded – Winnie
All in favour 
	Charles to print
Jude and Campie to fold

Steve to distribute


5. Business Plan:
i. Community Organisation: The Role of the Parish Hall 
A discussion paper prepared by Steve was circulated and this showed different approaches to organising and managing community organisations. 
It was felt that the document provided valuable background information and that we did not need to make decisions at the moment as to the extent the Parish Hall Committee needed to review its current constitutional framework. This is something to consider over time as the need arose. 
A question was asked about other Parish Halls and how they operate. Steve said that his research showed it varied from hall to hall so it was not possible to get a specifically preferred approach.

Charles thanked Steve for all the work which has gone into this document.
6. Membership Roles and Responsibilities
There are no items.
7. Policies:
i. Hallmark 2
Steve said that we already have Hallmark 1and felt it was time for us to move to Hallmark 2.  Hallmark 2 is based on Health and Safety issues and policies.
A decision needs to be made as a committee whether we would like to go ahead with Hallmark 2 and an expectation of the timeline to achieve it. It was agreed that Jude, Terry and Steve should pull together some evidence although everyone can be involved.
Charles felt it was well worth doing this as it can be used when advertising. As far as timeline the beginning of next year was suggested.
It was agreed that we should move forward with this.
	Decision
	Action

	We should make an application for Hallmark 2
Proposed – Campie
Seconded –Charles
All in favour 
	Steve, Terry and Jude to review the current documentation and arrangements against the criteria for the assessment. Any necessary work to be started.


8. Improvement and Development:
i. Kitchen Upgrade – Purchase of Equipment re- NDDC Grant. 
Steve explained that to gain the grant we had to show the total costs, how much the Parish Hall Committee were committing to the purchase and how much we requested from the grant.  
Sue Croft has confirmed that NDDC will offer a grant of £300.
Steve and Campie had met and created a list of crockery and cutlery needed for the kitchen. Terry said that he would explore if greater savings could be achieved by purchasing through the Academy.
	Decision
	Action

	It was agreed that £395.10 of Parish Hall funds would spent on kitchen equipment.
Proposed – Charles 
Seconded – Campie
All in favour 
	Terry to look into buying kitchen equipment through the Academy


A discussion followed whether we need another cupboard putting up.
It was agreed that we could better use our current cupboard space.
ii. Grant Funding Applications – Update
Steve said that we need to think how we move forward to achieve the funding required  to implement our improvements work.
We currently have £4000 grant funding from Devon District Council.

In addition three other applications had been made to funders:
The Big Lottery – Reaching Communities – The application had been based on project costs of £50,000 plus for the improvement work. This application had been unsuccessful, but some useful feedback had been received from Big Lottery and we can try again if we refine our application.
Tudor Trust – An application for £30,000 was made to Tudor Trust. This application had been unsuccessful with the feedback there were 10 applicants for every one grant available. We can reapply in a year.
Heritage Lottery – An application for £50,000 plus was made to Heritage Lottery mainly based on maximising the heritage potential of the building with a focus on the roof and old thrashing barn door. We have got through stage 1 and now need a more detailed application for stage 2
Steve will start with stage 2 preparations and encouraged Committee members to contribute ideas and thinking in the development of this project. To pursue this route the application needs to include more emphasis on the heritage of the building.
iii. Heritage Project Plan – Preserve, Conserve, Heritage and Learning 
To move forward with the Heritage Lottery Grant we will need to develop a Heritage Project Plan that includes elements of preservation, conservation, heritage and learning. This is a more extensive project than just focussing on the building and will require the development of a history project and clearly show how the community and beyond can learn from the project.

The main hall features of heritage interest are the roof of the Hall and the old Thrashing Barn door and these are currently covered up. To move forward with this project the Committee will need to agree that opening up the ceiling and making the door visible are something they will support. There was much interest and discussion about this idea and in principle the Committee agreed to the development of a plan that showed the details of this proposal.
Steve will start work on this plan. He will meet with Richard Boxall and start developing the detail specification for the building. We will need to obtain planning permission from North Devon Council and this will require support from the local Conservation Officer and the Planning Officer. Both have been asked to attend a site meeting.  
There is no planning fee for listed building consent.
Steve will give an update at the November meeting.
	Decision
	Action

	To undertake the project development work necessary for an application to Heritage Lottery

Proposed – John 

Seconded – Sheila
All in favour 
	Steve to meet with Richard and start the project planning process.
Steve and Richard to meet with North Devon Council Conservation Officer and Planning Officer


9. Repairs and Maintenance:
No items.
10. Marketing, Promotions and Communications:
i. Marketing, Promotions and Communications Plan 
Steve raised the point that there were true costs for all our marketing and promotions work even if these were currently being offered on a voluntary contribution basis. For example each Welcome Pack for new residents has a financial value of £10. 
ii. Parish Hall Newsletter for Autumn.
Emily is currently working on this. Thanks were expressed to Emily for the work she puts into the newsletter. It is a quality newsletter and is being very well received.
iii. Parish Hall Website Updates
The Parish Hall Website has been updated
iv. New Residents.
New residents have moved into the Stucley Arms this week and a  Welcome Pack was delivered.
11. Activities and Events:
i. Activities and event plan
Forthcoming activities included the Community Quiz on 12th October and the Community Lunch on the 24th October.
ii. Christmas in the Hall
Steve asked about the Committee’s thinking about bring a Christmas Festive theme to the Hall. It was felt organising an event for Christmas was not something the Committee would want to do this year. There was a discussion about Carol Singing in the community during December which traditionally had returning to the Hall for refreshments. It was thought that this year it may return to a residents house as the poor heat in the hall did not make it a conducive venue.

It was suggested that a pantomime should be organised for 2013, if a suitable and willing organiser could be found.
12. Any Other Business
There was no further business.
13. Date of next meeting: The date of the next meeting is Thursday 8 November 2012.
The meeting closed at 9.05pm
